Payne, Nancy

o3-1¢

From: Rooney, John

Sent: Tuesday, January 9, 2018 547 PM
To: Tate Il, John

Cc: Eeg, Thomas; Payne, Nancy
Subject: RE: Request for "No Parking" Sign
Nancy,

Place this item on the 1/15/18 agenda and invite requestor and alderman to attend.

Thank you.

G

John C. Rooney, P.E.

City Engineer, Assistant Commissioner of Public Works
City of Racine

730 Washington Avenue

Racine, W1 53403

P 262.636.9460

F 262.636.9545

C 262.620.4615

From: Rooney, John

Sent: Wednesday, January 03, 2018 11:01 AM
To: Tate II, John

Cc: Eeg, Thomas; Payne, Nancy

Subject: RE: Request for "No Parking" Sign
Importance: High

Ald. Tate:

| looked at this on the GIS. It appears there exists about 29 feet +/- between the driveways in front of 1639 Austin

Avenue. By state statute, no vehicle can park within 4 feet of a private driveway entrance and is subject to citation and
forfeiture. This leaves about 21 feet +/- to park a vehicle, which is equal to or greater than a marked space at a parking
meter. Is the request simply to address someone parking too close to a driveway? If it is, there exists a statute for this

and RPD can be called to enforce.

Even in areas with shorter distances than this where you can’t legally park between driveways, the City does not post
“No Parking” or “No Parking Between Driveways” as it is covered by state statute. This is similar to not having to post

“No Parking” within 10 feet of a fire hydrant as state statute covers this as well.

If this property owner wants the restriction regardless of the above, I'll get in on the 1/15/18 Traffic Commission agenda

for their consideration. Let me know ASAP. Thank you.

-~

e

John C. Rooney, P.E.



City Engineer, Assistant Commissioner of Public Works
City of Racine

730 Washington Avenue

Racine, Wi 53403

P 262.636.9460

F 262.636.9545

C 262.620.4615

From: Eeg, Thomas

Sent: Saturday, December 23, 2017 8:25 PM
To: Rooney, John

Subject: Fwd: Request for "No Parking" Sign

| see you weren't included in this email.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

-------- Original message --------

From: "Tate II, John" <John.Tatell@cityofracine.org>

Date: 12/23/17 11:42 AM (GMT-06:00)

To: "Jones, Mollie" <Mollie.Jones(@cityofracine.org>, "Payne, Nancy" <Nancy.Payne@cityofracine.org>

Cc: "Yehlen, Mark" <Mark. Yehlen@cityofracine.org>, "Palenick, James" <James.Palenick@cityofracine.org>,
"Eeg, Thomas" <Thomas.Eeg(@cityofracine.org>

Subject: Request for "No Parking" Sign

Communication to traffic Commission for next meeting:

"Communication from the Third District Alderman, on behalf of a Kim Rangel, requesting a "No Parking" sign be installed
at 1639 Austin Avenue. Please invite Ms. Rangel to the meeting, via letter."

Ms. Rangel reports that when vehicles park in front of her home, there is not enough space in between driveways,
resulting in the tail or front end of a vehicle either obstructing access to and from her drive way or her neighbor's.

John Tate II | City of Racine | Alderman, Third District | 414.3787710 | john.tatell@cityofracine.org

The City of Racine is subject to the Wisconsin Public Records law. Unless otherwise exempted from the public records law, senders
and receivers of City of Racine e-mail should presume that e-mail is subject to release upon request, and is subject to state records

retention requirements.



